
MISSOURI CHAPTER FIVE

ALR MINUTES 

​​​September 2, 2021 MEETING

Meeting called to order by Interim Director Dave Campbell at 1800 hours.  There were 36 Legion Riders present per the sign-in sheet at the front desk. 
Chaplain Charlie Lindquist presented a prayer.

The Pledge of Allegiance and the Legion Riders Preamble were recited.

Roll Call of Officers:

Interim Director Dave Campbell- present
Assistant Gerald Turnage – excused
Secretary Debbie Alderson – present

Treasurer Sherry Faughn – present

Sgt-At-Arms Bill Plate – present

Chaplain Charlie Lindquist – present

Historian Barbara Turnage – present
Assistant Sgt-At-Arms – Cecil Goodin, Christine Goodin - present
Judge Advocate Richard Derks – present
Webmaster - Nancy Bates - present
Safety Office – Dave Neighbors - present
The Director introduced new members:

None
Guests: 

June Wilkerson
August birthdays were recognized:  Donnie Faughn, John Powell, Angie Thompson, Dena Wendell, Bob Wendell.
Secretary’s Report

Debbie Alderson, Secretary, reported the minutes for the August 2, 20221 meeting had been sent electronically to the members.  There were no corrections or additions noted.
MOTION:  Rick Derks moved the minutes be accepted as presented.  Jim Rosenberg seconded the motion.  The motion passed with one nay.
Treasurer’s Report

Treasurer Sherry Faughn reported that we had a balance of $5,307.04 on August 2, 2021 with income of $1,605.00, expenses of $869.97 leaving a balance of $6,042.07 on September 2, 2021.  There is a balance of $2,889.35 in the Fallen Riders Scholarship Account, $25.40 in the Legacy Fund and $5,851.96 in the Bike Night Fund.
MOTION:  Rick Derks moved the treasurer’s report be accepted as presented subject to audit.  Steve Spayde seconded the motion.  Motion carried with one nay.
Safety Officer Report – Dave Neighbors

7 FALL MOTORCYCLE RIDING TIPS: HOW TO STAY SAFE ON THE ROAD

Brush up on your riding skills. If you haven’t been riding your bike lately, it is possible that your riding skills may have become a little rusty so do some slow speed maneuvering and braking drills before taking your motorcycle out for a spin. Remember, it is always better to be safe than sorry!

Use the right tires. Are you still using those sporty tires you used this summer? Well, this is the perfect time to change them. Sporty tires are made with softer rubber and are great for warm weather but they tend to lose their traction in colder weather. Use touring tires instead.

Check your lights. Now that the days are shorter, you will probably go riding in the dark so check your headlights, brake lights and turn lights are in great working condition.

Watch what you wear. Autumn is notorious for greatly fluctuating temperatures so dress appropriately to counter these abrupt changes. Wear a leather jacket to keep you warm since the wind and dropping temperature can easily tire you out and impair your senses. Layering up may be a good idea but if you find it exhausting, you may choose to wear heated gear instead. You may also want to bring several pairs of riding gloves so you’ll have the perfect pair whatever the weather.

Don’t forget your rain gear. You wouldn’t want to get caught up in the rain without the appropriate motorcycle safety gear since it can significantly affect your riding ability and increase your risk of hypothermia, a potentially dangerous condition wherein your body loses heat faster than it can produce it.

Look out for those leaves. Yes, the changing colors of autumn may be a sight to behold but you need to look out for those falling leaves! While it may look unassuming, a pile of dry leaves can cover potholes and other inconsistencies on the road that may increase your risk of encountering accidents. Sharp objects hidden beneath the debris can also give you a flat tire and put you in danger. Moreover, wet leaves can make the road slicker than it usually is and reduce your bike traction so drive slowly until you have come past the obstacle.

Be extra cautious. While you need to be cautious and alert every time you take your motorcycle out for a ride, you need to be especially careful during this time of the year. The morning frost will leave a thin layer of ice on road surfaces making them more slippery than usual while strong gusty winds can easily set you off balance.

Fall motorcycle riding can be fun but you need to take extra precautions to make sure you reach your destination without a hitch!

Saferider.com, Authored By Mark Adams, September 21, 2017
Safety Officer Dave announced the following upcoming events:

September 4th – Flag Line for Sgt. Major Joyce Hart, Staging Time: 09:30

Houser-Millard Funeral Home, 2613 West Main Street, Jefferson City Missouri 65109, Missouri 65109, Ride Captain: William E (Bill) Stucker.  Instructions:  Stage in parking lot of Houser-Millard Funeral Directors at 0930. Ride briefing will be conducted at 0945. Riders able to stand will conduct a silent flag line vigil during the Visitation (10:00 AM to 1:00 PM), Funeral Services commence at 1;00 PM. Escort to internment follows end of services.

September 8th - Escort 9-11 Memorial Trailer from Firefighters Memorial in Kingdom City to the Capital. Riders meet at McDonalds in Holts Summit at 5:00 pm, KSU 5:30 to ride as group to Kingdom City.  Be at Kingdom City at 6:10 pm, KSU 6:30.
September 11th - Patriot Parade, Jefferson City at 12:00 noon. Stage 9:30 am at Post 5, float will be at the Post.  Don Cryderman is the Ride Captain.  After it is decided where we will be in the parade lineup the riders and float will proceed there.
September 15-19 – Like Ozark Bikefest – FYI for the Bikefest attendees – the road over the dam will be closed.

September 16th - Dinner Ride. Meet at Schultes. KSU @ 1730.

September 17th - ALR Cook Night.

September 17th - Post 5 Golf Tournament 

September 17th – need help, same day as Post Golf tournament and learning new kitchen
September 17th - 9/17/21 - parade from Camdenton to Post 624, staging at Camdenton 10:30 am, KSU Noon.
September 18th – Post BBQ – Schulte’s 
September 18th – Smokefest in Herman to benefit Fischer House in Columbia

September 18th – the Governor has asked for a Bike Parade, more information to come

September 21st – Installation of Officers of the Post, Auxiliary, SAL and Riders – Post will provide meat and potatoes, everyone is asked to bring a side dish

September 25th - Hoods & Helmets Poker Run. Elks Club, Linn, MO. Details to follow.

October 2nd - Mouse Races at Post 5. Tickets are on sale now.
October 9th - Teddy Bear Toy Run. Details to follow.

October 16th: Dick’s Dam Ride. Details to follow.

January 8, 2022 - Corn Hole Tournament

Sgt. at Arms Bill Plate

Reported he has ordered Patch sets for the vests.
Historian Report Barbara Turnage
No report.
Judge Advocate Report Rick Derks
No report.
Chaplain Report Charlie Lindquist
Chaplain Charlie presented the following message:
A FREE LIFE
“For you have been called to live in freedom, my brothers and sisters. But don’t use your freedom to satisfy your sinful nature. Instead, use your freedom to serve one another in love. For the whole law can be summed up in this one command: ‘Love your neighbor as yourself.’” –Galatians 5:13&14
What is true freedom?  Is it the ability to do what we want at any given time?  I don’t know about you, but if I did what I thought I wanted at any given time, I’d live a pretty lonely pitiful life!
Where do we find true freedom?  The Bible says we find true freedom by being a “bondservant” of Christ. (Romans 1:1)  What does this mean?  Isn’t this a contradiction?  But, it’s really true!  If we live by the laws of love in every area of our lives, we find true freedom, in every area of life.  If we’re always blessing people, we’re not bound by their thoughts of us.  If we’ve truly trusted God with our whole life, we’ll be free from stress.  If we really knew love, we would never struggle with addictive habits.  And if we’ve truly forgiven the people in our past, we’re free from both regret and unforgiveness.  As Mother Teresa said, if you’re always loving people, you don’t have time to judge them.  The law of love truly does bring freedom!
“Owe nothing to anyone – except for your obligation to love one another.  If you love your neighbor, you will fulfill the requirements of God’s Law.” –Romans 13:8
God desire that we be free and unfettered in every area of life.  Is there anything holding you back?  Perhaps doubt, discouragement, disappointment, unforgiveness or bitterness toward someone or something?  Let God help you, and apply His laws of love.  It is only through His love that we can become truly free.

Webmaster’s Report Nancy Bates
Nancy she has events listed on the website.  She is looking for a calendar that can be used on our website.
Committee Reports:

No committee reports were presented.
Old Business  

No old business was presented.
​New Business
Director Dave reiterated all of the rides and upcoming events.
Gary Kempker thanked the Chapter for the TV in the main hall.  He also thanked the Riders that helped to clean and return the furniture to the main hall.  Tables, chairs and the patio were power washed.

In answer to a question by Cecil Goodin, the money that was made at the Bike Nights will be delivered to Welcome Home at a future date.

Dawn Neighbors asked when the dates for next year’s Bike Nights will be set.  Rick Derks will try to get dates set up with the Bluffs and will have a committee meeting.

Travis Lewis asked that anyone participating in the Iron Butt ride to stay for a few minutes after the meeting.
50/50 raffle

Sgt. At Arms Bill had Donnie Faughn draw the 50/50 raffle ticket.  There was $100/$50 in the raffle and it was won by Steve Spayde.  Steve donated it back to the general fund.
A closing prayer was presented by Chaplain Charlie and the meeting adjourned at 1835 hours.

Next meeting will be at Post 5 on Thursday, October 7th at 6:00 pm.
Chapter Five Officers

Interim Director . . . . . . . . . . 
Dave Campbell
(davcamp366@aol.com)
Asst. Director . . . . . . . . . . 
Gerald Turnage
(ggturnage@gmail.com)
Secretary . . . . . . . . . . . . . .
Debbie Alderson 
(dalderson49@gmail.com)

Treasurer . . . . . . . . . . . . . 
Sherry Faughn
(Faughn.Sherry27@yahoo.com)

Sgt-at-Arms . . . . . . . . . . . .
Bill Plate

(billpl8@yahoo.com)
Chaplain . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 
Charlie Lindquist
(idrawfaces@yahoo.com)

Historian . . . . . . . . . . . . . .
Barbara Turnage
(beahappy408@yahoo.com)
Judge Advocate . . . . . . . . .
Rick Derks

(Rick.Derks@gmail.com)
Website addresses that will direct you to our website are:

alrchapter5.com OR alrchapter5.org
Website:  LegionRidersChapter5.weebly.com

Email to send pics or news for website:  nancyb@ktis.net

(On the website there is an address for the Webmaster)


